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TEMPORARY NAVIGATIONAL WARNING
 NOTAM C023/2015

Ongoing construction Activities at the Belize City Municipal Airport

The general aviation public is hereby informed that construction activities continue at the Belize City Municipal Airport (BCMA) from 1ST June, 2015 until 31 August, 2015.

As Airport Expansion Project continues at the BCMA, the need to work in closer proximity to the runway will certainly have a great impact on aircraft operations. Daytime construction work will be carried out on the seaward side of the existing active runway 12/30. This work will be done 30 meters from the center line out to the sea of the runway 12/30 beginning from the west end and continuing eastward. Heavy equipment and personnel will be operating at the BCMA from 0600 to 1800 local time daily. 

In order to minimize the hazard created construction activity the following safety measures have been implemented:

1. International orange and white flags will be flown on all equipment.
2. The construction movement area is marked by orange and white striped flags.
3. Air to ground radio communications on Common Broadcast Frequency 122.8 MHz will be monitored by the Project Safety Manager.
4. Two ground observers will be onsite at all times to monitor incoming and outgoing air traffic.
5. All trucks dumping material will be lowered for incoming and outgoing air traffic.
6. All ground equipment will stop movement for incoming and outgoing traffic.
7. No works or movement will be conducted inside the 30 meter mark toward the existing runway during daytime operations. 

For further information or queries please contact Mr. Delvitt Castillo, Operations Officer, Belize Airports Authority, at contact number 622-5739 or office 223-3784, or Mr. Charles Ballentine, Project Safety Manager, Imer Hernandez Development Company Ltd. at 633-7092. 

The aviation public is hereby advised to exercise extreme caution when operating into and out of the Belize City Municipal Airport. 

NOTAM C023/2015 replaces NOTAM C012/2015
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